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Rendlesham House

From the HM

“The great gift of Easter is hope” — Anonymous 

I continue to be proud of the efforts of the pupils of Rendlesham. This half-term has
been yet another successful one, and the spirit within the House is one of positivity
and unity. It is a joy to walk into the common room and see how the year groups mix
over a game of pool or an intense game of FIFA. It has been wonderful to also hear
the piano being used more by pupils who don’t take music at school.

The quest to win the Stocks Shield has been further strengthened by our Senior Hockey players convincingly
winning House Hockey. Our debating team didn’t disappoint, finishing first in House Debating. Harry W
secured third place for our juniors, and Finn M narrowly missed out on a place during the recent House
Recitation competition. A massive congratulations on retaining the Academic Cup! Winning it once is an
achievement, but securing it back-to-back proves that our first victory was no fluke! Congratulations to Riley
H, who won the FIFA competition. It was a strong field, and there were some entertaining matches over the
last few weeks. 

Our musicians can be very proud of their excellent performances in front of two sell-out audiences for the
Cabaret. It was a remarkable two nights and a wonderful way to finish off the term. I am already looking
forward to the Summer Concert to see them in action again!

The highlight of the term was the House Dinner. Thank you very much to Harry B, Archie L, and your team for
all the hard work that went into making it a success. It was a great occasion to get together and share stories
about the year so far and a fitting way to pay tribute to our Year 13 group.

We are entering the business end of the year, with all year groups beginning the exam period. Good luck
especially to the Year 11 and Year 13 students who are preparing for their public examinations. All the hard
work you put in now will pay dividends!

We wish all our boys well as they embark on their various Duke of Edinburgh expeditions over the start of the
Easter break.
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Add a heading
 Meet Rendlesham’s Wellbeing Ambassadors 

I wanted to become a Wellbeing Ambassador because I felt that it would really benefit
everyone in the House if they had someone they felt comfortable talking to about anything
at all. For the rest of the year, I hope that the other ambassadors and I can continue to
organise events within the House, as well as other activities that will help the boys in
Rendlesham—especially the younger year groups—as the Year 13s start to filter out,
allowing them to become a tighter-knit group and form strong friendships.

I wanted to become a Wellbeing Ambassador because I am a massive advocate for
creating a positive and inclusive culture within Rendlesham, where everyone feels valued
and connected. By bridging the gap between year groups, I aim to develop a stronger
sense of unity between the pupils as a collective. Additionally, I wanted to come up with
enjoyable activities that inspire collaboration throughout the year.

As a Wellbeing Ambassador, my aim has always been to create an inclusive atmosphere
within the House while also encouraging others to step out of their comfort zone and
break free from the sometimes monotonous daily routine. For example, our weekly
wellbeing running preparation is a great opportunity for the boys to get outside, while the
Bake-Off allowed us to try something new. Additionally, the in-House FIFA tournament
inspired a competitive yet relaxed atmosphere, as it is something many of the boys love.
Ultimately, our unanimous goal is to ensure there is something for everyone.

I decided to apply for the Wellbeing Ambassador role so that I could be a familiar face
for the House, especially for new members joining. Having joined at the start of Year 12, I
understand what it feels like to be new and the emotions that come with it. Next term, I
hope to introduce a 5-a-side football tournament to further promote wellbeing in the
House.


